
PAYETTE LAKES RECREATIONAL WATER AND SEWER DISTRICT 

201 JACOB STREET 

MCCALL, ID 83638 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

PROPOSED FEE INCREASE 

 

Pursuant to Idaho Code § 63-1311A, the Board of Directors of the Payette Lakes Recreational 

Water and Sewer District will hold a PUBLIC HEARING on WEDNESDAY, October 16, 2024 at 9:00 
a.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, at the District Office, 201 Jacob Street, 
McCall, Idaho, to consider the following proposed fee increases for January 1, 2025, which would 
exceed 105% of current fees: 
 

1. Increase the monthly residential sewer fee from $41.74 to $43.83, an increase of $2.09 
per month. 

2. Increase the monthly residential charge per additional 1000 square feet from $10.43 to 
$10.95 per month, an increase of $0.52. 

3. Increase the monthly commercial sewer fee from $52.17 to $54.78, an increase of $2.61 
per month. 

The meeting will begin at 9:00 a.m. and be held via teleconference and in person. Those attending 
by teleconference may use the following conference line: 1-844-855-4444, code 4516702#. All 
interested parties are invited and encouraged to attend and be heard. Written comments 
submitted prior to the hearing will also be considered. Information concerning these topics may 
be obtained at the District Office. Any person needing special accommodations to participate in 
the above-noted meeting should contact the office at least 48 hours prior to the meeting at (208) 
634-4111. 

 

Dated this 3rd day of October, 2024 
Tammie Richardson, Business Manager/Clerk 


